



California State University, San Bernardino
CAMPUS ACCESSIBILITY ADVISORY BOARD (CAAB)

Minutes of the February 09, 2012 Meeting

2:00 – 4:00 pm, Foundation Boardroom

Members Present: Bob Gardner (chair), Hamid Azhand, Amy Beran, Jimmie Brown, Lucas Cuny, Kevin Doyle, Ilseop Ham, Randy Hanlin, Beth Jaworski, Hideya Koshino Cynthia Linton, Zachary McCormick, Donita Remington, Dennis Robertson, Terry Schmitt, Tony Simpson, Michael Wahl, Tricia Walde, Dale West
Members Absent: Cesar Caballero, Ruben Gutierrez, Tina Howe, Connie Jones, Leon McNaught, Don Soderbloom, Eva Sorrell
Gardner called the meeting to order at 2:02 pm. 

Review and Approval of October 20, 2011 Meeting Minutes
Robertson moved for the adoption of the minutes. Simpson seconded.
CAAB Charter Revision Update
Jaworski distributed current drafts of the revised charter and the procedure for resolution of accessibility barriers. Both documents were reviewed and discussed.

Jaworski noted the new procedure and associated list serve cannot yet be fully implemented because of the recent departure of Melissa Spagnuolo.  Gardner indicated that this vacant position will soon be filled and the new person will assume these responsibilities.
Gardner discussed the next step in the approval process and said that his office will coordinate implementation with the Administration.

Schmidt moved for approval of the charter and procedure for resolution of accessibility barriers.  Robertson seconded. 
ADA Van

Gardner reported that the ADA van has been purchased and is on campus.  Simpson described features of the van and reported it is ready for delivery to SSD,
Jaworski raised the issue of identifying possible locations to park the van, and it was determined that University Police and Parking Services will designate a suitable location near University Hall.  She also noted that her office will be the primary operator and user of this van, but it will be made available for qualified campus entities with qualified drivers.  It was noted that no student assistants will be allowed to operate the van because of risk management guidelines.
Gardner and Simpson noted with appreciation that Stater Brothers donated funds for sponsorship of the van.

Action Items List
Gardner reported the Campus Auditor was in the process of reviewing appointment letters.
Simpson reported that Enterprise does not rent ADA vans.

CPDC and SSD will visit the location of University Hall basement signage concerns and determine corrective actions to be taken.

Jaworski reiterated the need for a campus Service Animal Policy, clarified ADA guidelines for such animals, and volunteered to draft a policy.

West reported that ADA training developed by Human Resources will be available online and will be announced and scheduled by his office.  West recommended that current training methodology be continued.  Jaworski mentioned that she shared some training concerns with Twillea Evans-Carthen. West confirmed that faculty ADA concerns should be routed to HR via the Academic Personnel Office. Gardner requested that West provide to him a summary of ADA training provided to each department and specifically ensure that it is made clear “who should receive training,” “who has received training,” and “what is mandatory?’  West said he will ensure that all academic departments will complete all required training by the end of the academic year.  Gardner asked for a report of what other campuses are doing in this regard.

Ongoing Campus Projects with Accessibility Impact

Jaworski expressed concern that path of travel projects at Serrano Village have been delayed and might be in jeopardy because of funding limitations.  She wants to ensure there are accessibility improvements for access to Housing Office.  Simpson, Azhand, and Hanlin provided an update about the current bid status of this path of travel project.
General Items from the Floor
Jaworski announced that the “Early Start” program starts on this campus in the upcoming summer.  She described the concepts of this program and pointed out there are some yet to be resolved issues involving early identification of accessible needs students.  Gardner directed that all program planning and preparation efforts should continue to move forward.

Jaworski provided an update regarding evacuation assistance protocols for accessible needs students.  She is working with Jenny Zorn to include appropriate discussion about this subject in future syllabi.
Gardner reported that Debbie Burns is coordinating all of the lessons learned action items from last year’s evacuation incident involving a suspected (and later disproved) active shooter.
Gardner further reminded everyone that staff must attend all required training e.g., fire drills, disaster drills, evacuation exercises, etc.

There being no further business, Gardner adjourned the meeting at 2:55 pm.

